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First BioBlitz at CBAS North Bay Sanctuary 
—David Newstead, CBAS President 
    
Remember rain?  I don’t either.  Early this spring on April 7, CBAS hosted its first 

BioBlitz at the North Bay Sanctuary.  The purpose of the event was to begin catalog-

ing the diversity of plant and animal life present at the sanctuary.  An intrepid team of 

a dozen canvassed the property led by three experts – Gene Blacklock (birds), John 

Lloyd Reilley (plants) and Craig Giggleman (reptiles/amphibians).  Weather condi-

tions on the day of a BioBlitz largely determine the diversity of animal life seen.  This 

day was fairly warm for an April morning, with a moderate breeze picking up by 9 

a.m.  Being in the middle of the bird migration period, it was a good day to be flying 

so while some of the larger migrants (ibis, white pelicans, etc.) were 

documented, most of the smaller birds were well above the level they 

Save the Date! —Rosalie Rossi, CBAS Big Day Event Chair 
 
Big Day is coming up on October 13, 2012!   Big Day is an annual fundraising event 

that incorporates celebrating the fun of birding and the great outdoors.  
 
Participants form teams of 3-5 people and count bird species throughout the day. In-

vite a non-birding friend, family member, etc., to join your team and show them what 

fun birding can be! What better way to show your kids or grandkids what you love? 

Teams can go anywhere within the Coastal Bend for a couple of hours or all day. 
 
The event wraps up in the evening with participants—many straight from the field—

comparing notes and sharing the day’s adventures as they gather for drinks and a deli-

cious banquet dinner at the Harte Research Institute. Throughout the evening, you will 

be able to peruse a wide selection of silent auction items.  Join in the friendly competi-

tion for the hottest items and the surprisingly good deals on other items. Christmas 

shop for the nature lovers on your list.  It’s all in good fun, and it’s all for a good 

cause. 
 
Proceeds from this event allow us to continue our monthly speaker program, newslet-

ters, and educational programs. Registration fee is $25 per person and $15 for children 

12 years and under. The fee includes a T-shirt and dinner.  
 
Please send registration form and fees to:    
 
                              CBAS Big Day, P.O. Box 3604, Corpus Christi, TX 78463 

 
Use the form on page 6 of this newsletter or go to www.coastalbendaudubon.org. We 

can help you find a team if you do not have one.  Just check the blank on the form. 
 
Check our website and Facebook page for more details.  For more information on the 

event, volunteering, or donating silent auction items, please contact Rosalie Rossi at 

rosalierr@gmail.com  

Monthly Meetings 

 

Tuesday, Sep. 4, 2012 

Speaker:  Anse Windham 

Topic:  Telemetry Tales 

  

Tuesday, Oct. 2,  2012 

Speaker:  David True 

Topic:  75 Years! Aransas NWRS 

 
 
Location: Museum of  Science  
     and History  
     1900 N. Chaparral 
     Corpus Christi, TX  
 
Time:      7:00 p.m. 
 
 

Monthly meetings are held  
on the first Tuesday of the month.   

All members and the public  
are invited!   

See BLITZ p. 4 

http://www.coastalbendaudubon.org/
mailto:rosalierr@gmail.com


Volunteer Opportunities 

Field Trips:   
As you may have noticed CBAS has been a little light on 

field trips lately.  Some of our trips have been “joint” trips 

with other local groups. These groups have invited CBAS 

to join in on their regularly scheduled trips as some CBAS 

members already do. 
Audubon Outdoor Club 
www.ccbirding.com/aoc/ 

Aransas Bird & Nature Club 
www.aransasbirdandnatureclub.com/ 

Arroyo Colorado Audubon 
This Harlingen based group travels throughout the Rio 

Grande Valley.  Find them on Facebook to see their sched-

ule.  Contact  956.428.2603 or acaskiskadee@yahoo.com. 

Upcoming Programs  

Sept 4 Tracking Wildlife by Plane— 
   Telemetry Tales 
Anse Windham—Knowing how animals use habitat is criti-

cal to understanding the basic life history needs and areas used by 

wildlife.  Use of radio transmitters allows biologists the opportuni-

ty to track individuals over a period of time.  When these animals 

range over a large area, ground-based methods of telemetry are 

often inadequate to relocate all individuals, so then it's time to take 

to the skies.  Anse Windham has been flying for over 53 years 

with over 32 years of experience flying throughout Texas and be-

yond helping biologists track animals as diverse as ocelots, deer, 

and many species of birds.  He will explain the process of  radio 

telemetry and how it is carried out from a small plane, and present 

tales of wildlife and the many other things he has seen along the 

way. 

 

Oct. 2  75 Years! Aransas NWRS  

David True—Join us for a special birthday bash and learn 

how the National Wildlife Refuge System began, the historical 

significance of the establishment of Aransas National Wildlife 

Refuge, and the role that the Audubon Society has played in pre-

serving the species found within the region.  This program will be 

particularly focused on whooping cranes and other local species.  

David will also update us on the latest details of  the refuge  cele-

bration scheduled for Saturday, October 20. 

 
 

BIG DAY—Help with the banquet and silent auction or 
volunteer on a team to count birds on the big day or both.   
Contact: Rosalie Rossi at rosalierr@gmail.com 
 
RED KNOT STUDY CONTINUES! —Sept./Oct. - Volun-
teers needed to help in locating, capturing, and banding 
local red knots with David Newstead, as he continues his 
research tracking the movements of these imperiled 
shorebirds. To view video from a past banding  visit:  
www.cbbep.org/projectshome.html 
Contact:  Owen Fitzsimmons owen@cbbep.org or 
361.885.6247 for more information.  
 
FIELD TRIP COORDINATOR—Schedule destinations 
and trip leaders for local field trips. 
Contact:  David Newstead at dnewstead@cbbep.org  

COASTAL BEND AUDUBON SOCIETY 
 

 
Bird Conservation Research Award 

 

The awards committee will meet soon to review applications.  

Look for the award winner announcement in our next issue. 
 

Board and Annual Membership Meetings 
Both meetings were held Tuesday, July 17, and were graciously 

hosted by Linda Fuiman at her beautiful home on Oso Creek.  

There was pizza, wine, beer, and chocolate along with elections 

and lot of discussion on our upcoming year.  Officers are the 

same, but Rosalie Rossi and Barbara Rapstein were voted in for 

Secretary and Newsletter. 

What’s Up around Corpus Christi  
 
HAWK WATCH—Hazel Bazemore Park 
Daily, Aug. 15—Nov. 15 Details and daily reports at 

www.ccbirding.com/thw/2012/index.html 
 
FREE GUIDED BIRD WALKS—Leonabelle Turnbull 
Birding Center—Wednesdays, 9:00 a.m.  Port Aransas.  For 

info: 361.749.4158 or www.cityofportaransas.org 
 
GLASS RECYCLING—Saturday, Oct. 13, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m., 

Padre Island Owner’s Association—Clean glass only, separated 

by colors:  clear, brown, green, and other. Volunteers are wel-

come and needed.  Contact Angela Gonzalez, Clean Cities Co-

ordinator of CC at angelamr@cctexas.com or 361.826.3673.  
 
ARANSAS NWRS 75th ANNIVERSARY—Saturday,  

Oct. 20, 10 a.m. -- 4:00 p.m., Austwell, Texas. David Sibley 

along with many other speakers, groups, and activities.  More 

info:  361.286.3559. 
 
NUECES DELTA PRESERVE ROUNDUP—Coastal 
Bend Bays and Estuaries Program —Friday, Oct. 26, 

noon to 5:00 p.m.  Join us to celebrate another year of educa-

tion, conservation, research and outreach at the preserve. Visit 

with CBBEP staff and tour our 5,800-acre preserve off High-

way 77 near Odem. Come-and-go BBQ from noon to 3 p.m. 

See map at www.nuecesdeltapreserve.org 
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CLASSES AND TRIPS with Gene Blacklock  
Bird ID 101 (10 classes/3 trips) Fall Semester  

—For beginners to intermediate birders. 

Bird ID 102 (10 classes/3 trips) Spring Semester 

—For intermediate to advanced birders. 

Classes meet on Sundays 1:30 p.m.– 4:00p.m. 

Field Trips meet on Saturdays. Time TBD 

Registration: $195 per semester 

Texas A&M -Corpus Christi - Community Outreach.  
 
www.birdnaturalist.com/classfieldexperiences.html 

http://www.ccbirding.com/aoc/
http://www.aransasbirdandnatureclub.com/
mailto:acaskiskadee@yahoo.com
mailto:rosalierr@gmail.com
http://www.cbbep.org/projectshome.html
mailto:dnewstead@cbbep.org
http://www.ccbirding.com/thw/2012/index.html
http://www.cityofportaransas.org
mailto:angelamr@cctexas.com
http://www.nuecesdeltapreserve.org/
http://birdnaturalist.com/classfieldexperiences.html


Good News . . .  
 

SPOONBILLED SANDPIPERS HATCH WITH HELP—On 

a fast track to extinction until a few years ago when researchers 

honed in on some of the most pressing threats to their existence 

such as killing of shorebirds for food in Burma/Thailand.  The 

problem may have abated somewhat with conservation projects 

that have provided locals with the tools they need to raise 

chickens for food instead of relying on wild animals.  Still, a 

long way to go to recover. Warning:  Extreme cuteness!

www.guardian.co.uk/environment/video/2012/jul/13/spoon-

billed-sandpiper-chicks-video  
 

3-MINUTE REVIEW SPRING 2012τCheck out this nest 

awesome cam compilation of activities at a great blue heron 

nest in Sapsucker Woods at Cornell.  www.youtube.com/

watch?v=bH5K4tjjBjs&feature=youtu.be&utm_source= 

Cornell+Lab+eNews&utm_campaign=62d8bcc567-

Cornell_Lab_eNews_2012_07_04&utm_medium=email 
 
BACK 40 POND—Aransas County and Aransas Pathways 

have agreed to purchase the Fulton, Texas pond.  See plans for 

this priority bird site at www.aransaspathways.com. 
 
PHYLLIS YOCHEM—Doing much better!—Love ya, CBAS 

Action Update 
 
Offshore Drilling Safety Rule Enforcement—(July 16) Na-

tional Audubon Society (NAS) joined other conservation organ-

izations in filing an historic lawsuit against the federal govern-

ment to enforce its own safety rules governing offshore drilling 

(as in the Artic). 
 
Restore Act Signed into Law!—(July 6) As much as $20 

billion or 80% of the Clean Water Act penalties that are owed 

by British Petroleum for the Deepwater Horizon disaster will go 

to repair and rebuild Gulf habitats. 
 
Water for Whoopers—(July) No word on ruling yet. The 

Aransas Project (TAP) did release a 2011-2012 State of the 

Flock Report, and Tom Stehn, who recently retired from dec-

ades of work with the birds is featured in the August issue of 

Texas Monthly.  Visit www.thearansasproject.org/ 
 
Wind Talks—(June 27)  NAS joined other conservation organ-

izations in an American Bird Conservancy (ABC) filed suit 

against the Department of the Interior (DOI) for failure to re-

spond to multiple Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests 

related to communications between the DOI and wind energy 

companies regarding wildlife impacts. 
 
Coastal Bend Audubon Signs On—(April) CBAS added its 

signature to an ABC letter asking Congress to hold the wind 

industry to mandatory standards rather than voluntary.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Big Day Silent Auction Items  
To donate, contact  

Rosalie Rossi at rosalierr@gmail.com 

April Program: Prairie Project 
By Ellissa Cuevas  
    
Kirk Feuerbacher, Texas Coastal Prairies Project Director with 

the Nature Conservancy, explained his work with the Refugio-

Goliad Prairie Project reestablishing native coastal prairie habi-

tat and native species. These species include the Attwater’s 

Prairie Chicken which has been reintroduced to this area where 

it once thrived. Less than 1 percent of Texas’s original coastal 

prairie exists today. It gradually disappeared with the growth of 

urban areas and agriculture, the introduction of nonnative spe-

cies, and the disruption of natural processes caused by continu-

ous grazing and fire prevention. The native coastal prairie eco-

system was adapted to extreme situations.  The root system 

below ground was complex and helped to hold on to the water. 

Natural occurrences of fire, drought and flood were beneficial. 

“Extremes are important,” Feuerbacher said, “They increase 

diversity of the species.”  

 

Attwater’s prairie chickens (APC) have been reintroduced to 

the Refugio-Goliad prairie. The project has had some success, 

with an annual survivorship of captive-reared released APC at 

18 to 25 percent. In the wild, survivorship of fledged chicks is 

about 50 percent. The birds raised in captivity have exhibited 

the ability to survive, breed, nest, and hatch eggs.  The problem 

is that the habitat is not providing enough food (small insects) 

for most of the chicks to survive past 3 weeks.  It has been ob-

served and recorded that Red Imported Fire Ants are also a seri-

ous problem. The ants, which have no natural enemies, are not 

only a threat to the newly hatched birds but also are competitors 

for the small insects that young Attwater’s prairie chickens eat.  

 
 

  
 
 

 

Fun Feathered Facts —Owen Fitzsimmons 

 

Did you know .  .  . 

The record for highest recorded flight of a bird belongs 

to the Ruppell's Griffon Vulture (Gyps ruepellii), 

which collided with a plane at 37,000 feet 

Young Robins can eat 14 feet of earthworms per day!  

 

Green Herons will sometimes drop live insects, berries, 

or leaves on the water surface to attract fish, their 

main prey. 

A bird’s feathers weigh more than its skeleton. 

Keep up with the 

latest birding news  

and be our friend!  
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“It’s the birds…they’re acting…strange” 
—Rosalie Rossi 
 
On Friday the 13th, this past April, the Coastal Bend Audubon 

Society participated in a unique fundraising event hosted by 

The Corpus Christi Ride-In Theater.   People gathered at the 

Watergardens in downtown Corpus Christi to watch an outdoor 

movie screening of Alfred Hitchcock’s The Birds.  Before the 

movie started, CBAS President David Newstead talked to the 

audience about the Coastal Bend Audubon Society.  During the 

movie, CBAS board members walked around the crowd to pass 

out informative literature, answer questions about the society, 

and collect donations.   
 
Although the Hitchcock film portrays birds as unrealistically 

aggressive, the audience had some good laughs at the outdated 

scenes and ridiculous dialogue.  The event was an amazing 

opportunity to educate the public about the importance of 

birds, their behavior, and opportunities for local conservation, 

and we collected close to $300. 
 
The Corpus Christi Ride-In Theater, organized by The Spokes-

people and The Corpus Christi Film Society shows outdoor 

films every month in various locations to benefit local organi-

zations.  Find them on Facebook for info and future screenings. 

 

could be observed.  Thus relatively few songbird migrants were documented, though overwintering residents 

such as white-eyed vireo, pyrrhuloxia and some birds returning to breed in the area were seen. 
 
Reptiles were not found to be very diverse, which was not unexpected because of the drought conditions.  There were, however, four 

cottonmouths found as well as a mating pair of western diamondback rattlesnakes.  Several of these were captured by the very pro-

fessional reptile crew so the whole group could observe them up close.  Mr. Giggleman proposed the name of the sanctuary be 

changed to Pit Viper Preserve.  The motion was denied.  Sorry, Craig.  Actually, many other species of nonvenomous snake have 

been found at the sanctuary over the years, but they eluded the team on this day. 
 
The sanctuary hosts an array of different habitat types, and accordingly has a fairly high plant diversity.  Most habitats could only be 

covered in a cursory way during this year’s effort due to time, but we did get a good start on cataloging the many grasses, annuals 

and shrubs.  Though we did document 30 species of annuals (wildflowers) we definitely missed many others that had not yet sprout-

ed and bloomed because of the drought.  Early bloomers like wine cup, lazy daisy, and widow’s tears still added color to the trails. 
 
While we did not mount a concerted effort to count mammal species, many cottontails were seen, as well as evidence of feral hog, 

coyote, white-tailed deer, raccoon, and striped skunk.  All in all, we made a good effort and have begun to catalog the sanctuary’s 

diversity, we all had fun and learned a lot, and we look forward to doing this again next year.  We hope you’ll join us! 

BLITZ cont’d from p.1 

 Some of the crew at CBAS’s Bay Side Sanctuary inaugural BioBlitz, April 7, 2012 

 

Craig Giggleman, second from left and his reptile/amphibian team 
admire one of their many poisonous snake catches during BioBlitz at 

the CBAS North Bay Sanctuary. 

Photo courtesy C. Giggleman 

Photo by Ellissa Cuevas Photo by B. Rapstein 

BioBlitz crew search for new species. 
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WHAT’S UP AROUND TEXAS 
 

24th Annual Rockport Hummingbird Festival  
Sept. 13-16, 2012 
Rockport, Texas 
Multiple speakers and programs, outdoor exhibits, bird band-

ing site, nature-related vendor booths, birding excursions. 

Phone: 361.729.6445  

Website:  www.rockporthummingbird.com/ 
    

A Celebration of Flight at Hawk Watch  
Sept. 28-30, 2012 
Hazel Bazemore County Park 
Learn more about birds of prey. Witness their migration south.  

Activities and events online soon! 

Phone:  830.481.6393 

Website:  www.ccbirding.com 
 

Rio Grande Valley Birding Festival 
Nov. 7-11, 2012 
Harlingen, Texas 
See why RGVBF is consistently ranked one of the top five bird-

ing festivals in the country.  Itôs the quality of the trips, leaders, 

speakers, volunteers, and trade show.  No better place in Texas 

to shop and compare optics. 

Phone: 800.531.7346 

Website:  www.rgvbf.org 

May Program:  Mary Gustafson 

By B. Rapstein  What the Heck’s a JV? 
 
It didn’t take long for Mary to convince us of the great work the 

little-known habitat Joint Ventures (JVs) are doing. They are 

similar in structure to the partnerships found in business only 

the product of these partnerships is habitat for birds.   
 
Mary came to Texas as the first coordinator of  the Rio Grande 

Joint Venture (RGJV) when it was established in 2005.  With 

an office at Bentsen Rio Grande State Park in Mission, Mary 

was the only staff member until this summer when she added 

an assistant coordinator.  The thing about Mary is she is a bird-

er and has been since she was 6 years old.  Most JV coordina-

tors are scientists but not birders. 
 
The definition of a habitat JV is a self-directed partnership that 

implements science-based national and international bird con-

servation plans in a geographic area.  The RGJV operates under 

four plans that are jointly called the North American Bird Con-

servation Initiative.  The four plans are:  North American Wa-

terfowl Management Plan, Partners in Flight Land Birds Con-

servation Plan, U.S. and Mexican Shorebird Conservation Plan, 

and the U.S. Waterbird Conservation for the Americas Bird 

Plan. 
 
The RGJV is made of many partners on both sides of the Rio 

Grande River or Rio Bravo del Norte as it is called  from the 

Mexican side.  The partners are state and federal agencies and 

non-governmental organizations like Nature Conservancy Tex-

as and Mexico, Ducks Unlimited Mexico, and Rocky Mountain 

Bird Observatory.  RGJV covers two Bird Conservation Re-

gions (BCRs)—the Chihuahuan Desert and Tamualipan Brush 

with a small sliver of the Gulf Coast Plain BCR in Mexico. 
 
In 2005 most of Texas was not covered by a JV.  Ducks were 

the original drive behind the first JVs back in 1986. Arid areas 

were left out.  That is no longer the case.  Today’s JVs  cover 

all of Texas and are about the birds in each of their areas. 
 
Mary and her partners look closely at bird habitat problems of  

the RGJV areas and find solutions. Whether it’s matching the 

right partner to the right job, obtaining funding to buy materials 

or hire the people to make the changes, or educating and assist-

ing landowners to make changes that are beneficial to them and 

the birds, the RGJV finds a way. 
 
Some of the solutions have involved improving ponds to pro-

vide continuous fresh water sources to redheads (ducks) within 

10 km of sea grass foraging sites on the Laguna Madre, imple-

menting rotational grazing and introducing improved breeds of 

cattle on the grasslands, educating fisherman about the threats 

their dogs pose to rookery island nesters, and providing fencing 

materials and help with the digging of ponds to keep cows off 

Mexican beaches. 
 
JVs have impacted over 16 million acres in their first 25 years 

and have created conditions to improve conditions for wildlife 

with a very small amount of money. Their goal is to get land in 

the right place for the wildlife, so it’s there when they need it. 
 
It’s clear Mary loves her work, and the birds on both sides of 

the border are better for it.   
 
See the RGJV map and priority bird lists at www.rgjv.org/. 

CBAS to Support Eagle Scout Candidate  
 
Last year Aiden Montgomery approached CBAS with his inter-

est in doing a project that would benefit wild birds for his Eagle 

Scout project.  After discussing project ideas with him, he de-

cided he would build a chimney swift tower adjacent to the 

Byrd Harris Memorial Garden we established two years ago at 

the Blucher House.  Aiden has already organized and complet-

ed a car wash fundraiser and is well on his way to reaching his 

goal of beginning plans and construction this fall.  CBAS has 

committed to helping Aiden reach his fundraising goal by con-

tributing $150 towards his effort. Though many swifts can roost 

in one chimney during migration, they are territorial during the 

summer with only one pair per chimney, so Aiden’s contri-

bution will allow the local population to grow, even more. 

Mary Gustafson answers one of Phyllis Yochem’s questions about 
the Rio Grande Joint Venture at the May meeting of the CBAS. 
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Coastal Bend Audubon Society Big Day - October 13, 2012 
 

Big Day Registration Form 
 

Registration Fee: $25 per person or $15 for children 12 and under 
Registration Fee includes a T-shirt and dinner 

 
Teams – Please send all registration information together – Teams can consist of 3-5 individuals 
 
___Check here if you need to be placed on a team  ___Check here if there is room for more on your team 
 
Team Name:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Team Member Name        Address             Phone               Email 
 
 
1. __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     __________________________________________________________________________ 
  
2. __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
3.  __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
4.  __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
5. _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Indicate the number of each size of T-shirt needed 
 
 
__Child    ___Small    ___Medium    ___Large    ___XLarge    ___XXLarge 
 
___Indicate the number of vegetarian meals required 
 
 
Please mail form and payment to:  
 
 
CBAS Big Day 
P.O. Box 3604 
Corpus Christi, TX 78463 
 
 
For more information, please contact Rosalie Rossi at rosalierr@gmail.com 

mailto:rosalierr@gmail.com
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New or Renewing Membership 

 

     New Member     Renewal                         Chapter: C2ZW130Z 

Name: Address: 

City: State: ZIP: 

Phone (optional): Email (optional): 

Indicate  Membership Preference:  I would like to become a 

  
 

member of National Audubon Society  and Coastal Bend Audubon Society.  Your membership includes the National Audubon Mag-

azine, chapter membership and other benefits. Your chapter receives part of your dues.   Dues:  One year $20     Make checks payable 

to National Audubon Society 

  
 

member of Coastal Bend Audubon Society ONLY. 
No NAS membership and no National Audubon magazine.  Your chapter only membership includes all other Audubon membership 

benefits.   Your chapter receives all of your dues.     Dues:  One year $15 
Make checks payable to     Coastal Bend Audubon Society 

  
 

Additional Tax Deductible Contribution 
Please consider making a tax deductible contribution to the local chapter, Coastal Bend Audubon Society.  You may designate the cate-

gory you would like your contribution applied to. Designate category of support. 

 Tern One year $50   

 Osprey One year $100   

 Pelican One year $500   

         Designate specific area of support (Optional).   

     General Fund      Education Program      Sanctuary Maintenance      Newsletter Fund      

  
AMOUNT Enclosed: ___________________ Date: ________________ 
  
  
MAIL TO:   COASTAL BEND AUDUBON SOCIETY,   P.O. BOX   3604, Corpus Christi, TX  78463 

01/2012 

Check this out . . . 
 
WIND DEVELOPMENT BIRD RISK MAP—Newly pub-

lished by ABC, provides helpful  tool for wind farm siting.  

www.abcbirds.org/extra/index_wind.html  

 

WIND AND WINGS—Wind turbine issues and videos.  

WARNING: Graphic.  www.coastalbendaudubon.org 
 
BRASSY WHIMBRELS—Tracked more than 2,500 miles and 

6 days nonstop at sea.  See their route. http://ccb-wm.org/ 

 
OIL SPILL RESIDUE IN EGGS—2010 oil spill may still be 

affecting birds.  http://mn.audubon.org/american-white-pelican-

conservation  
 

PROPOSED S. TX ROCKET LAUNCH PAD—Close to 

wildlife refuge and aplolmado.  www.environmenttexas.org/

media/txe/proposed-spacex-launch-site-texas-draws-concerns 

  

  

Growing Our Research Award —Help Save 
What You Love for Future Generations  

 
The Coastal Bend Audubon Society's Bird Conservation Re-

search Award was established in 2010 with the Coastal Bend 

Community Foundation for the purpose of promoting research 

relevant to the conservation of bird and/or bird habitats in the 

coastal areas of South Texas. 
 
Donations to build this endowment are needed for the future of 

this award.  If you would like to contribute, please send a check 

(any amount accepted) to CBAS, P. O. Box 3604, Corpus 

Christi, TX 78463 or to Coastal Bend Community Foundation, 

600 Leopard Street, Suite 1716, Corpus Christi, Texas 

78401.  Designate on your check that it is for this research 

award.  Contributions are tax-deductible to the extent as al-

lowed by law.  For more information, contact David Newstead 

at 361.885.6203. 

BIRD NOTE ñListen . . . 

Weekdays 7:37a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

KEDT 90.3 FM and 90.7 FM  

 

Silent Spring by Rachel Carson   

First published September 26, 1962. 

Forever changed our views of the environment. 

http://mn.audubon.org/american-white-pelican-conservation
http://www.abcbirds.org/extra/index_wind.html
http://www.coastalbendaudubon.org
http://ccb-wm.org/
http://mn.audubon.org/american-white-pelican-conservation
http://mn.audubon.org/american-white-pelican-conservation
http://www.environmenttexas.org/media/txe/proposed-spacex-launch-site-texas-draws-concerns
http://www.environmenttexas.org/media/txe/proposed-spacex-launch-site-texas-draws-concerns
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The Newsletter of the Coastal Bend Audubon Society  

 

 

Regular CBAS meetings: 
First Tuesday of the month, September 
through May, 7 p.m. at the CC 
Museum of Science and History 

Phone: 361.885.6203 
 

Email: coastalbendaudubon@gmail.com 
 

Website:  www.coastalbendaudubon.org 

Coastal Bend Audubon Society Board of Directors 
DIRECTORS 
 
Education       Linda Fuiman, linda.Fuiman@mail.utexas.edu  
 

Sanctuary   John Keller, safepassageglassworks@gmail.com    
 
Membership              Laura Cooper, lgcooper@earthlink.net  
 

Newsletter       Barbara Rapstein, barbraps@rocketmail.com 
        
       Ellissa Cuevas, cuevelli@yahoo.com 
 
Outreach                     Owen Fitzsimmons, owen@cbbep.org 
 
At-Large                   Gene Blacklock, blacklockg@gmail.com 

 

This newsletter is compiled, written and published a minimum of five 
times per year. News is gathered from volunteers, contributing au-

thors and other sources. Please send comments, articles and photos 
to: B. Rapstein at brownpelicanrap@yahoo.com or 409.789.3811 

 

The Coastal Bend Audubon Society is a non-
profit 501c(3) organization dedicated to the con-
servation of birds and bird habitat, and to conser-

vation education in the Coastal Bend.   
 
 

The organization is supported by contributions 
from local memberships and from the National 

Audubon Society.   
 
 

Your CHAPTER needs you!  You can help steer 
the course of growth and change in our  

community by working together Please contact us 
at  361.885.6203 about getting involved!   

PRESIDENT 
David Newstead 
361.885.6203 
davnewst@yahoo.com 

 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Lauren Schneider 
laurengschneider@gmail.com 
 

SECRETARY 
Rosalie Rossi  
rosalierr@gmail.com   
 

TREASURER 
Leatrice Koch 
leak36@aol.com 

Look for color, web -linked version of newsletter on the web at 

www.coastalbendaudubon.org  
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